
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
53rd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

SELECT COMMITTEE ON WORKERS' COMPENSATION 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN CHASE HIBBARD, on March 8, 1993, at 
3:10 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Chase Hibbard, Chairman (R) 
Rep. Jerry Driscoll, Vice Chairman (D) 
Rep. steve Benedict (R) 
Rep. Ernest Bergsagel (R) 
Rep. vicki Cocchiarella (D) 
Rep. David Ewer (D) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Susan FOx, Legislative Council 
Evy Hendrickson, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business summary: 
Hearing: SB 394 

Executive Action: HB 456, HB 504, HB 628, SB 258 

HEARING ON SB 394 

opening statement by Sponsor: 

SEN. JOHN HARP, Senate District 4, Kalispell, said SB 394 is a 
bill that would enact into law the amount of money an attorney 
can receive under workers' compensation. The language in this 
bill is currently in the rules at the Department of Labor. He 
then referred to the bill section by section. He said basically 
what the bill does is limit the attorney's fee to 20% in a 
workers' compensation case when there is no hearing, and to 25% 
when the case is heard by the workers' compensation judge or goes 
to court. This establishes a cap for an attorney's fee not to 
exceed $7,500 per claim and reduces the percentage the attorney 
can receive from 20% or 25% to 15%. 

SEN. HARP said it used to be between an employer and employee to 
work out a system for workers' comp settlement and eventually the 
purpose is to eliminate the need for attorneys. He said it 
appears the settlements have somewhat stabilized because in 1991 
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it'was $7.1 million for claimants; in 1992 it was $7.2 million. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Harlee Thompson, representing the Coalition of Workers' 
Compensation system Improvement (CWCSI) testified in support of 
SB 394. EXHIBIT 1 

Jon Hamilton, an employee of Intermountain Truss, Helena and a 
paid member of CWCSI, urged a do pass on this bill. EXHIBIT 2 

carrie Phipps, a worker from Helena, submitted her written 
testimony in support of SB 394. EXHIBIT 3 

steve Turkiewicz, Montana Auto Dealers Association, said they 
support this bill for the reas.ons stated previously. 

Charles Brooks, Executive vice President of the Montana Retail 
Association, Montana Tire Dealers and Montana Hardware Implement 
Association, stated their support of SB 394. 

Keith Olsen, Executive Director of the Montana Logging 
Association, said the workers' compensation rate in the logging 
industry is currently $48.00 per $100.00 of payroll; h~wever, 
another piece of legislation has been proposed which could 
increase that rate to $60.00 by July 1st and $75.00 six months 
after that. Mr. Olsen said the logging industry competes along 
the border with Idaho for timber sales and logging contracts on 
federal lands. He said the rate for logging in Idaho is $28.00. 
EXHIBIT 4 

Riley Johnson, representing the National Federation of 
Independent Businesses, (NFIB), said they support this bill and 
reiterated the previous testimony. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Russell Hill, representing the Montana Trial Lawyers Association, 
(MTLA) gave his written testimony opposing SB 394. EXHIBIT 5 

Jan VanRiper, attorney representing claimants in the workers' 
comp system, said she opposed the bill and supported the 
amendments should the bill pass. She said that insurance 
companies must be made legally accountable through management 
reporting. Ms. vanRiper said there is limited access to 
attorneys for injured workers and she is concerned what this bill 
would do to that access. 

Thomas Bulman, attorney who represents claimants, said it should 
be no surprise why a claimant, who approaches the negotiation 
table in a very complicated area of law, receives greater 
benefits when represented by an attorney. He said when he 
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represents a client he is the expert, knows what the contract is 
and knows what the case law is and, therefore, gets more for his 
client. Mr. Bulman said over the past ten years it has become 
apparent that each legislative session, the fees earned by the 
specialists in this area are used to stir the legislature to 
further action. He said his reaction to reducing the attorney's 
fee to 15% is arbitrary; there is no justification for what 
amounts to a 25% cut except they believe it's time for attorneys 
to do their share. He believes it should be 17.5%; and if fees 
are further reduced along with the other changes, that will only 
add instability to the legal services market for claimants. 

Mr. Bulman said the more the law is changed, the more complicated 
it gets. The State Fund has its own legal department but they 
hire outside attorneys whenever a case is litigated. He said the 
only time a claimant calls an attorney is when they have 
exhausted every other remedy. If this proposed legislation 
passes, more people will call his office and the dynamics will 
change drastically. 

Darrell Holzer, representing the Montana state AFL-CIO, said they 
are not a proponent for claimant attorneys to make more money but 
their concern is the unfair disadvantage to which the injured 
worker could be subjected. Mr. Holzer said there needs to be 
some assurance that the injured worker is not going to, be placed 
in an unfair situation. -

Bill Egan, representing the Montana Conference of Electrical 
Workers, said the idea of restricting one party in a grievance is 
unfair and there should be some amendments to the bill to make it 
more equitable. He said if the attorney fees are going to be 
restricted on the basis of representation on one side, they 
should be the same on the other side. Mr. Egan said the very 
thing that drives the cost increase in workers' comp is the 
premiums and the ability for private carriers to cover. 

Questions From committee Members and Responses: 

REP. COCCHIARELLA asked Jon Hamilton if a person is driving a 
truck and it blows up and the person decides to sue the company 
because the truck is defective, whether it's fair that his 
attorney's fees are limited but the company that owns the truck 
can pay whatever they want to their attorney. Mr. Hamilton said 
no. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA asked SEN. HARP if he agreed with her proposed 
amendment stating that a defendant's attorney should also be 
limited. SEN. HARP said in the 1991 session he had a bill that 
did exactly that but it got tied up in the House Labor Committee. 
He said he has tried to offer this both ways in the past six 
years. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA asked Mr. Olsen if it's fair to limit a 
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worker's attorney but not limit th~ employer's attorney. Mr. 
Olsen said it would be difficult for him to say it isn't fair. 
He said on the other hand, he is wondering how that benefits the 
overall cost of workers' compo 

REP. BENEDICT asked Mr. Holzer if a private insurer, or the State 
Fund staff attorney who deals with these things not on a case-by­
case basis but as part of employment, gets paid a certain number 
of dollars in the course of a year, how would what they get paid 
per case be limited. If they work 100 cases a year, and they get 
paid a maximum of $7,500, that would be $750,000 a year, and 
there probably aren't too many attorneys who make $750,000 a 
year. How would it limit the defense attorneys? Mr. Holzer said 
he hadn't thought that out, and it's not in his field. What he 
finds interesting about that proposal is it does seem to be an 
honest attempt to make both sides equal. 

REP. BENEDICT asked the same question of Ms. vanRiper. She said 
any state attorney averages well under $7,500 per case and one 
option would be to look at how many cases they handle per year. 
One area of concern is a state attorney assigned to a large 
complicated case can spend an unlimited number of hours and 
money, where a claimant's attorney is ultimately limited. 

REP. EWER asked Mr. Murphy how much the Fund spends to,,¢efend its 
interests in cases involving plaintiffs' attorneys? Mr. Murphy 
said the annual cost for private attorneys they hired for FY92 
was around $340,000. He said the budget for the entire legal 
department is roughly $400,000. REP. EWER asked what the Fund 
pays, on an average hourly basis, to outside counsel. Mr. Murphy 
said it varies. They negotiate with various firms and it could 
be from $80.00 per hour to $110.00. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA asked George Wood how much they pay per hour 
for counsel. Mr. Wood said about $85.00 per hour, but sometimes 
that varies because some attorneys are on retainer and there is 
no separate fee. 

REP. EWER asked Nancy Butler how attorneys receive their money, 
whether it's from the insurer in any way other than through the 
workers' comp judge. Ms. Butler said a claimant's attorney can 
get paid'two ways. One is an arrangement with the client, which 
is what this bill primary deals with, and sets the limits that a 
client must pay the attorney for the benefits received. If an 
attorney says he has spent 100 hours at $100.00 per hour and the 
judge agreed that was reasonable, that's what the attorney would 
receive. Ms. Butler said the claimant would not have to pay his 
share - it would be taken out of the award. 

REP. EWER asked if it was correct that, if money is going to be 
obtained by a claimant's attorney, if the plaintiff's attorney 
and the claimant have agreed that it will come out of the 
claimant's settlement and the State Fund will not pay the 
attorney, the only way the attorney gets paid by the insurance 
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company is if it is ordered by the judge. Ms. Butler said that 
is correct. REP. EWER asked if the injured worker would have to 
give something to the attorney. Ms. Butler said he would have to 
pay for his own attorney to the extent that he received a 
settlement through the attorney's efforts. 

closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. HARP said it was interesting to note that the trial lawyers 
say that all of the problems are addressed as far as potential 
litigation because of the changes in the law in 1987. He asked 
if the committee recalled Judge Reardon's decision earlier this 
year dealing with stress. This issue is now before the Supreme 
Court. If we lose the stress case, the potential for litigation 
to the new fund is estimated between 7% and 8% of the State Fund 
which could amount to millions of dollars of additional exposure. 

SEN. HARP said this bill will allow the injured worker to put 
additional dollars in his pocket to the tune of over $1.6 million 
if you take the same settlement figures of over $7 million this 
past year. He said at the same time they are limiting attorneys 
by reducing the percentage they receive, and they believe this to 
be a fair proposal. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 628 

Motion: REP. COCCHIARELLA MOVED HB 628 DO PASS. 

Discussion: CHAIRMAN HIBBARD said there are basically two parts 
to this bill. The first part deals with managed care, and the 
second part deals with requiring State Fund premium rates to 
focus with rates established by the NCCI. He said going to NCCI 
and requiring dividends is a similar type approach to what is 
under HB 13 at this point. 

REP. BENEDICT said he agreed with CHAIRMAN HIBBARD and said the 
testimony on this bill indicated it's a bill that attorneys would 
love to get their hands on because it is so ambiguous. 

Motion/vote: REP. COCCHIARELLA MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION TO 
POSTPONE ACTION ON THIS BILL UNTIL WEDNESDAY. Motion carried 
unanimously. EXHIBIT 6 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 456 

Motion: REP. BENEDICT moved adoption of the amendments. 

Discussion: REP. BENEDICT said the amendments are housekeeping 
amendments and nobody noticed when the bill was drafted that we 

930308SW.HM1 



HOUSE SELECT WORKERS COMPENSATION COMMITTEE 
March 8, 1993 

Page 6 of 13 

had failed to address the claims that were brought on July 1st. 
They also say a negotiation or agreement entered into pursuant to 
section 2, and this section is not subject to the privatization 
plan requirements in title 2, chapter 8. 

vote: Question was called. Motion carried unanimously. EXHIBIT 
7 

Motion: REP. BENEDICT moved the amendment to strike 60 days and 
insert 120 days. 

Discussion: REP. BENEDICT said the focus of the select committee 
the last two years was to work on this aspect and let the 
Governor's task force work on recommendations or changes in the 
structure. He said this is a statement of where people in the 
state want us to go with workers' compensation. He said he would 
like to see this bill pass. 

REP. EWER said he does not support this idea and this bill is not 
the answer. He has a problem with the insurance company even 
though this is supposed to be a generic bill. He said we are not 
doing the Governor a favor by giving him this kind of authority. 

REP. BENEDICT said he has another amendment that might take care 
of some of the concerns. He referred to page 4, line., of the 
bill and said this would limit the Governor's ability too much in 
terms of finding alternatives besides what we call the Zurich 
Proposal. He said his amendment would give the Governor 120 days 
from the effective date to determine what exactly he wants to do. 
This would give him more flexibility and latitude to decide there 
may be other alternatives. 

vote: REP. COCCHIARELLA called for the question. Motion carried 
unanimously. EXHIBIT 8 

Motion: REP. BENEDICT MOVED HB 456 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: REP. BENEDICT said that Jacqueline Lenmark sent a 
letter out in August asking if anybody was interested in working 
with the Fund and received responses from four companies that had 
different thoughts about how to work with the Fund. Ms. Lenmark 
located a company that was willing to not only indemnify the fund 
and the $400 million, but also take over claims administration. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA asked if there had been any other offers from 
any other company. She said she has come to realize, and hopes 
the public does also, that the legislature has been in the middle 
of this pot stirring things up all along. She said management of 
the Fund has been changed so frequently in the past there is no 
consistency to what is going on. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA said we have allowed the Fund to operate 
independently of any other insurance company. We are telling the 
Governor that we like the idea of an insurance company operating 
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as an insurance company but on the other hand, we won't let our 
very own insurance company operate that way. She said she 
opposes this bill because we are speaking from both sides of our 
mouth if we pass this bill. We are willing to do for someone 
outside what we are not capable of dealing with in the Fund. She 
said we should give our own insurance company the opportunity to 
do things right. 

REP. EWER asked the position of the Governor's office on this 
bill. REP. BENEDICT said he had talked to them and they want 
this bill for a number of reasons. One, they want to look at the 
Zurich proposal and to be able to implement pieces of the puzzle. 
Perhaps they could use parts of the Zurich proposal in claims 
administration. This bill would give the authority to make some 
changes in the fund. 

REP. BERGSAGEL said REP. COCCHIARELLA has made the biggest 
argument for us to get out of the business. If the legislature 
was not involved, maybe we could have an effective workers' comp 
system. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD said this simply gives the Governor the 
authority, and a vote of confidence from the legislature, that 
this is an option we would like to see him pursue. At the same 
time we are taking measures to address the management o~ the 
State Fund. We have been demanding from the State Fund but not 
giving them the resources to perform up to the demands. 

REP. BENEDICT said he intends to take the bill to the House floor 
to see what the response is. He said people who are afraid to 
let this bill out of committee are going to be surprised at the 
response it will receive. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA said she would like to address the comment that 
REP. BENEDICT made and said she has no fear and is glad he is 
going to have this debate on the floor. She said her decision is 
based on logic and reason and not on fear from pressure from 
anyone. 

vote: REP. BENEDICT called for the question. Motion failed 3 to 
3. EXHIBIT 9 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 504 

Motion: REP. BENEDICT MOVED HB 504 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. BENEDICT distributed amendments and reviewed 
them section by section. EXHIBIT 10 He said they have been 
working with the legislative auditor and they said we could 
probably do this on a .5% payroll tax on both the employer and 
the employee. He said the .5% will actually trigger down in the 
last several years of the proposal. 
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scott Seacat, Legislative Auditor, said what is called the 
trigger tax was initially worked out for REP. ROYAL JOHNSON. 
EXHIBIT 11 He said the concept is simple; they projected the 
liability payments in a format that has been seen throughout the 
session. They took the liability payments and inflated them by 
10%. The trigger tax was started high enough to hopefully 
trigger down. He said the 10% can be thought of in terms of an 
unfavorable ruling on the stress case. For example, the 
projections for that with respect to the old fund are about 7%. 
They did the standard cash flow and then made the following 
assumption; anytime the Fund's cash is greater than $25 million, 
the tax will trigger down. Anytime the Fund has to borrow more 
than $50 million, the tax will trigger up to .05. He said the 
trigger would go from .5 as a starting point to .55 or .45, 
depending upon whether it is triggering up or down. He said this 
is very similar to that put on the UI trust fund when that went 
bankrupt. He said the cash flow presumes that in each year we 
payoff the prior year as borrowed. He said at the end of the 
10-year tax it would go down to .35. This is a tax on employers 
and employees. 

REP. BENEDICT said they had consulted with the Department of 
Revenue on the amendments as they had some problems with the 
implementation of the tax. They worked through those with the 
department and satisfied their concerns. The amendments do 
include both the .5 payroll tax and the amendments requested by 
the Department of Revenue in order to implement the tax. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD asked if he could assume, with the triggering 
mechanism, that the confusion which might occur because of a tax 
that may change from time to time, has been addressed. REP. 
BENEDICT replied yes. 

Charlotte Maharg, representing the Department of Revenue, said 
their concern lies with the fact that sole providers pay their 
own wage as workin~ partners, and she was not aware of a problem 
with the triggering. 

REP. BENEDICT said if the State Fund determines there is going to 
be a change in the payroll tax they are required to notify the 
Department of Revenue by April 1st. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA said she was concerned about the amount that's 
triggered. She asked if there is a basis why .55 or .25. Mr. 
Seacat said the logic was to start the tax high enough so 
hopefully it will never have to trigger up and if, in fact, the 
borrowing exceeds $50 million which is in excess of what the 
projected borrowing is, it will not be on a wild basis. They 
tried to smooth it so it would very nicely trigger down and that 
is why they used the .05. 

REP. BENEDICT said there is a cap in this bill where it cannot go 
above .75 and according to the Legislative Auditor, there is 
enough protection built in so it should not go above .75. If, 
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for some reason, it does get away from us, it would trigger up in 
anyone year to .05 and it would take four or five years to 
trigger up to .75. 

REP. BERGSAGEL asked why we are appropriating monies to the State 
Auditor. Mr. Seacat said there is a House Bill sponsored by the 
audit committee and the finance committee that moves the PPP 
system to the Department of Administration. He said if that bill 
does pass, this appropriation should move from the State Auditor 
to the Department of Administration. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD asked REP. BENEDICT to state the amendment. 

Motion/Vote: REP. BENEDICT moved the amendments to HB 504. He 
said this is a coordinating clause with a bill currently in the 
system which says the State Auditor's office would no longer be 
responsible for this and it would revert back to the Department 
of Administration. 

Discussion: REP. COCCHIARELLA asked if he assumed by 2003, the 
payroll tax would be gone. REP. BENEDICT said yes. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD asked from whom they anticipated borrowing the 
money. Mr. Fine said it is anticipated that the borrowing would 
be from the new fund and it would be handled through tne Board of 
Investments the way borrowing is presently being handled in FY93. 

REP. EWER said in contemplating borrowing from the new fund, and 
we are trying to separate the new fund from the old fund and 
trying to keep as much fiscal integrity in the new fund as 
possible, he is concerned about a mechanism where we are relying 
on the new fund to extend credit to the old fund. 

Mr. Seacat said the proposal does not necessarily contemplate 
borrowing from the new fund. He said the existing law allows the 
Board of Investments to make the determination as to where to 
borrow the money, whatever is most cost effective to the old 
fund. He said there is nothing in this bill, or in current law, 
that would prohibit selling $50 million of bonds to cover this. 
He said he is not advocating that in respect to workers' 
compensation. 

vote: 
taken. 

REP. DRISCOLL called for the question. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

Voice vote was 

REP. DRISCOLL said these amendments tax the employer one-half 
percent. There is $7.9 billion in nonfarm wages and salary 
income in the state and this would put that against the $7.9 
billion. He said presently we are only taxing and covering 
employment that is about $4 million so this would include 
everyone and probably would bring in approximately $38 million a 
year at one-half percent. He said this repeals the tax on the 
employee and puts it on all employers in the state. 

930308SW.HM1 



HOUSE SELECT WORKERS COMPENSATION COMMITTEE 
March 8, 1993 
Page 10 of 13 

REP. BENEDICT said the Department of Revenue had some problems 
with federal employees and asked Charlotte Maharg from the 
Department of Revenue what the problems were in trying to 
reconcile covered payroll with the people who are not considered 
covered payroll. Ms. Maharg said she believed that federal 
employees and military federal employees, along with interstate 
railroad workers, would be included. She said there may be a 
legal problem in requiring them to pay the wage tax. She said 
they could go to the individual income tax filings to determine 
if they filed as a sole proprietor. She said administratively it 
would be very difficult to locate them. 

REP. DRISCOLL asked what the problem is with the railroad and 
said they pay income taxes now. Ms. Maharg said when she was 
doing research for this bill there was a problem in covering 
interstate railroad workers. She said she would look into it 
further. 

REP. DRISCOLL said there is a ruling from the department 
concerning interstate railroad workers and what portion of their 
income is taxable under Montana law. It would be the same wages 
subject to the state income tax that would be subject to this 
tax. REP. DRISCOLL said with an interstate railroad worker, part 
of,his income is earned in Montana, part of it in Idaho, maybe 
some in North Dakota, and they pay Montana income taxe~ on the 
portion of their income that is attributable to Montana: The 
railroad can identify those very easily on their W2's. He said 
they are only taxing the portion attributed to Montana 
employment. 

Ms. Maharg said she would have to have their attorneys look into 
that question. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD asked Ms. Maharg if the current .28% payroll tax 
is assessed against railroads. Ms. Maharg said she doesn't 
believe it is. He asked why it is not. Ms. Maharg said she 
believes it's the Interstate Commerce Act. 

Mr. Murphy said if the question is whether the railroads are 
paying part of the payroll tax now, the answer is no, the reason 
being that the payroll tax is directed to be based on the payroll 
reported for workers' compensation purposes. He said the 
railroads are not part of the Montana workers' compensation 
system; they have their own and they have not been assessed. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD asked if there are any other employers in 
Montana who are covered elsewhere but who are assessed. Mr. 
Murphy said the federal civilian force and the military and 
employers who did not have to provide coverage on themselves. 

REP. DRISCOLL said the four R's tax says you have to tax 
railroads as you tax other businesses in your state. In the 
property tax portion, you cannot make it more or less attractive 
to them than anyone else; so if business pays 9%, then the 
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Department of Revenue takes an average and they get 7.5% tax on 
railroads. The four R's tax says you can't treat them worse than 
other businesses. currently, they don't have to pay. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD said he appreciates what REP. DRISCOLL is trying 
to do but he said he is uncomfortable with it until he fully 
understands it; therefore, he cannot support this right now. 

REP. BENEDICT said he is concerned about trying to get from $4.9 
billion in covered payroll to $7 billion, and all we are going to 
do it on is railroads because it won't be done on military, 
federal employees, or contractors that are sole proprietors that 
we can't find - how much more will we raise if we just do it on 
railroads? REP. DRISCOLL said maybe $3 million. He asked how 
much is in federal wage and salary income in Montana. Mr. Seacat 
said to go from $4 billion to in excess of $7 billion, about $300 
million of that is railroad payroll so, multiplied by 1% is $300 
million. He said the rest is federal payroll and sole 
proprietors. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA said under REP. BENEDICT'S bill aren't there 
employees who work for these people who have to pay the payroll 
tax like people who work in insurance agencies, etc. REP. 
BENEDICT said the employer would also have to pay because if he 
has employees, then he is covered under this. For tha,purposes 
of this tax, the sole proprietor shall pay only the employers' 
payroll tax ori the proprietors' own employment. He said they are 
going after the employer too unless he is his own employee; then 
he would only be taxed once. He said there was a great deal of 
time spent in the joint select committee talking about this issue 
and whether it should be an employer/employee payroll tax. It 
came out_of the committee with the unanimous recommendation to 
recommend drafting legislation that would impose an employer/ 
employee payroll tax. 

REP. COCCHIARELLA said that goes against the purpose of why we 
can't sue as employees anymore so this would protect employers 
from us. Why should we pay to protect them? REP. BENEDICT said 
this is an obligation of the state. He said under the new fund 
the exclusive remedy is in effect because that is an 
employer/employee relationship and is covered under workers' 
compensation. He said the old fund is a debt of the state and we 
are trying to figure out how to come up with a way to cover the 
unfunded liability which is an obligation of the state of 
Montana, and the fairest way to do it was with the employer and 
employees in Montana. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD said the committee is in executive session on 
this bill and this has been debated for two years in the interim, 
thoroughly discussed by the joint select committee and this was 
the joint select committee's recommendation to do it in this 
fashion. He said every alternative was looked at in that 
committee. 
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REP. DRISCOLL said it was a state debt caused by what we have 
done in the past. We are imposing this 2.8 on people who had no 
part in it; but some of the people who may have had a part in it 
and are now out of it, the so-called non-covered employment, they 
should pay if it is a state debt. He said all this does is 
include everyone and people who mayor may not have had a part in 
it are going to be taxed too. 

REP. EWER said we are debating what can be established and what 
the facts are. We have all kinds of resources to determine the 
facts so maybe we should get those facts by next Wednesday. REP. 
BENEDICT said he went to the Legislative Auditor because he 
wanted to find out who is not paying the payroll tax and they 
came up with people they could get between $700 and $1.3 billion 
and the rest could not be found. REP. DRISCOLL asked why they 
couldn't get everybody except military and civilian federal 
employment. He said Indians on the reservations should not be in 
the $7.9 billion and federal military also should not be in but 
federal civilians pay income tax. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD called on Ms. Maharg and asked if she could 
determine by Wednesday, based on the $7.9 billion non-farm wages, 
what may be available to tax in a payroll tax so we know what the 
true facts are. Ms. Maharg said she would research the problem 
and get a response back to the committee. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD said action would be put off on REP. DRISCOLL'S 
amendments EXHIBIT 12 until Wednesday and he asked what REP. 
BENEDICT wished to do with this bill. REP. BENEDICT said he 
would like to hold it until Wednesday. 

CHAIRMAN HIBBARD said the committee will postpone, without 
objection, executive action on HB 504 until Wednesday. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 258 

Motion: REP. BENEDICT moved the amendment. 

Discussion: CHAIRMAN HIBBARD said the State Fund attorneys were 
in attendance to address this. 

Mr. Lawrence Hubbard, representing the State Fund, said he 
testified on SB 258 with a proposal that the second sentence of 
section 6 be reinserted. He said there were some concerns 
expressed by the code commissioner whether that would achieve 
what is required under the bill to be in compliance with the 
Supreme Court ruling. He met with Greg Petesch, Code 
Commissioner, and they discussed potential ways to resolve the 
conflict. They agreed with the amendments beginning on line 15, 
"if the insurer is entitled to subrogation under this section the 
insurer may subrogate," etc. He said Mr. Petesch said that would 
solve the concerns of the code commissioner. Mr. Hubbard said 

930308SW.HM1 



HOUSE SELECT WORKERS COMPENSATION COMMITTEE 
March 8, 1993 
Page 13 of 13 

that SEN. HARP was concerned with the proposed amendment by the 
State Fund. 

vote: Voice vote. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. BENEDICT MOVED SB 258 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion 
carried unanimously. EXHIBIT 14 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 5:50 p.m. 

REP. CHASE HIBBARD, Chairman 

~~ 
CH/ev 

930308SW.HM1 
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CHASE HIBBARD, CHAIRMAN 
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HOUSE SELECT CO~~ITTEE REPORT 

March la, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the select committee. on Workers' Compensat~on 
it. .. N{ ~ aPA 

report that Senate Bill 258 (t.hir..a.. .. reading copy -- blue),-be Ul-t 

concurred in as amended • 

A~ 
Signed: U'-'.-. ~ 

------~C~h-a-s-e~=H~i~b~b-a-r-d~-,-C=-h-a·i-r 

And, that such amendments read: Carried by: Rep. ~Ner 

1. Page 3, line 18. 
Follmving: "damaeje3." 
Insert: "If the insurer is ent.itled to subrogation under this 

section, the insurer may subrogate against t.he entire 
settlement or award of a third-party claim brought by the 
claimant or the claimant's personal representatiye without 
regard to the nature of the damages." -

-END-

r) 

__ 1\ / 
.0; 

Committee Vote: 
Yes 541225SC.Hpf 
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COALITION FOR 
WORK COM., 
SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT 58 394 

Regulation of Attorney's Fees 

Recommend: 
Do Pass 

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee: 

I am Harlee Thompson from the Coalition of Work Comp 
5ystem Improvement. 

I have appeared before you as a proponent on several 
bills dealing with work comp issues. 50me of these bills 
have in one way or another made cuts in benefits to almost 
everyone involved in the work comp system. We all realize 
that cuts must be made in every aspect of the system to help 
reduce or at least maintain the present level of premiums we 

, currently pay. 

58 394 addresses one more area that needs to be capped 
and limits be installed if we are ever to get this mess 
under control. The attorneys of the state of Montana have 
long been one of the largest receivers of work comp benefits 
through the fees that they have been charging. 58 394 
installs limits and puts a cap on the fees that can be 
assessed. Everyone has had to bite the bullet, now the 
attorneys must do so. 

The Coalition of Work Comp 5ystem Improvement 
urges a do pass on 58 394. 

-

E,«(C11li"r /Jirrctnr. DfIII AfI", 
(106) 113-7531 • FA.Y .(13-H.39 

1'. o. Rnx (,-f2 

Hrlm". M1"5%21 
ef!.1ir",,,,,, fi,,, Solt.lli 

(10(,) 757.·/1/2 • FAX 752-2661 



Jon Hamilton 
5601 Alabama Dr. 
Helena, MT 59601 

To: Chase Hibbard 

EXHI8IT_~~:--r __ 

DATE_~~31-,-,'il /-'0;;:13::.....,· ........... : 

~_S_8--'B::.-.41.r-'-cj __ 

This letter is to urge a do pass vote on 58394 with no 
amendments. I appreciate your support of this bill. 

In Support 

9/'<~ 
Jon Hamilton 
458-5380 



58 394 
Regulation of Attorney's Fees 

Recommend: 
Do Pass 

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee: 

I am Jon Hamilton an employee of Intermountain Truss 
here in Helena and a paid member of the Coalition for Work 
Comp Syatem Improvement (CWCSI). 

I n the past every time the wor k comp system got in 
trouble the first thing the legislature did was to cut 
benefits for the injured employee. 58 394 is an attempt to 
leave more benefits with the injured employee and requires 
the attorneys to share in some of the cuts necessary to save 

-the work comp system. I urge a do pass vote on 58 394. 



58 394 

EXHI BIT_-:-3-:-__ _ 
DA TE __ 3I-=-h ..... /'I3~ __ 
1-±: __ S_8---=..3 CJ..L-Y-,-__ 

Regulation of Attorney's Fees 

Recommend: 
Do Pass 

Hr. Chairman, Hembers of the Committee: 

I am Kerry Phipps a worker here in Helena. 

I am here representing my self and other co-workers. We 
are aware what kind of a mess the work comp system is in and 
we feel it is about time the attorneys have to tighten their 
belts, as we have, to save the work comp system. 

I have also brought signed statements from my co­
workers showing their support in the passage of 58 394. 

We urge a do pass vote for 58 394. 

Please note: The original of this document is stored at the Historical 
Society at 225 North Roberts St., Helena, HT 59620-1201. 
The phone number is 444-2694. 

The original contains letters from the following individuals: 

Robert Turner - East Helena 
Steve Leitzke - Helena 
Edward Moore - Eelena 
Mark Pare - Helena 
Bob Reed - Helena 
Erik Jensen - Helena 
Larry Thompson - Helena 
Bobby Montoya - Helena 
Pat Lindstrom - Helena 
Clifford Casey - Helena 
LaVirl Hiller - Helena 
Kerry Phipps - Helena 
Jason Lynch - Helena 
Christopher Toole - Helena 
~ark Grandy - Helena 
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ADDRESS to Bo X \ 111.0 -::t'(f,L ptll 
HOME PHONE l] S2- -31 {p f? WORK PHONE JjIf3- ;;dOD 

REPRESENTING MI., LOc:'CoI~)0 ~St0f 
APPEARING ON WHICH PROPOSAL? :S6 3 q j-/ 
DO YOU: SUPPORT V OPPOSE AMEND --

COMMENTS: 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH COMMITTEE SECRETARY 
r-', • 
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Directors: Officers: 

Wade Dahood 
l, ~ ..ASSOCIAZ"IOfl..- 't.$ 

Thomas 1. Beers 
President Director Emeritus 

Monte D. Beck 
Thomas 1. Beers 
Michael D. Cok 
Michael W. Cotter 
Karl J. Englund 
Robert S. Fain, Jr. 
Victor R. Halverson, Jr. 
Gene R. Jarussi 
Peter M. Meloy 
John M. Morrison 
Gregory S. Munro 
David R. Paoli 
Paul M. Warren 
Michael E. Wheat 

Rep. Chase Hibbard, Chair 

Executive Office 
#1 Last Chance Gulch 

Helena, Montana 59601 
Tel: 443-3124 

March 8, 1993 

House Select Committee on Workers Compensation 
Room 325, State Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

RE: SB 394 

Mr. Chair, Members of the Committee: 

Monte D. Beck 
President-Elect 

Gregory S. Munro 
Vice President 

Michael E. Wheat 
Secretary-Treasurer 

William A. Rossbach 
Governor 

Paul M. Warren 
Governor 

Thank you for this opportunity to express MTLA's opposition to SB 394, which further 
regulates certain attorney fees in workers compensation cases. MTLA opposes SB 394 
for numerous reasons: 

1. The attorney fees of claimants in workers compensation cases are already 
regulated, by administrative rules--unlike the fees paid by insurers to defense attorneys. 

2. Since 1987, not a penny of the fees paid to claimants' attorneys comes from the 
pockets of employers, insurers, or Montana taxpayers. All such fees are paid entirely by 
claimants themselves. In contrast, every penny of the increasing fees paid to defense 
attorneys comes from employers (who pay premiums directly) or Montana taxpayers 
(who subsidize State Fund operations). Regrettably, workers compensation insurers are 
not even required to report the amounts which they spend on attorney fees, and no 
comparison between claimant and defense fees is possible. 

3. Reports of claimants' attorney fees paid in workers compensation settlements 
include only those disputed cases in which a claimant obtained some recovery. However, 
since most claimants cannot afford to pay hourly attorney fees, most claimant attorneys 
(again unlike defense attorneys) agree to contingency fees and collect nothing at all if 
their client loses. 

4. According to the most recent Department of Labor report of settlements: 



* Despite an increase of more than 20 percent in the number of 
settlements, total claimant attorney fees remained virtually unchanged from the 
previous year; 

* The average settlement amount decreased from approximately $37,400 in 
1991 to $31,700 in 1992, continuing a five-year decline which has seen total 
settlements decrease by 30 percent since 1988; 

* The average claimant attorney fee per settlement decreased from 
approximately $7,480 in 1991 to $6,180 in 1992, continuing a five-year decline 
which has seen total attorney fees decline by nearly 40 percent since 1988; 

* The number of attorneys involved in settlements declined 10 percent 
between 1991 and 1992, a clear indication that fewer attorneys are willing to 
accept new (especially post-1991) workers compensation cases. 

5. This Legislature is also considering, and will likely approve, fundamental 
changes in workers compensation laws that are already terribly complex. For example, 
several bills propose limiting workers compensation benefits (both indemnity and 
medical) to the proportion of an injury directly attributable to the workplace accident. 
Allocating the causes of injuries in this manner, and introducing the issue of non-work­
related causes such as age and lifestyle, will either increase litigation or profoundly 
disadvantage injured workers who cannot obtain legal representation. 

6. Section 1, subsection (3), by limiting a claimant attorney's fees to 15 percent of 
"any benefits obtained, through the attorney's efforts, up to the date on whIch the claim 
is accepted by the insurer" (page 2, lines 3-5), dramatically disadvantages claimant 
attorneys. 

Example: An insurer initially denies compensability. The injured worker 
retains an attorney on a contingency-fee basis. The attorney researches the case 
for weeks, challenges the insurer, and prepares for hearing. At the last moment, 
the insurer admits compensability and agrees to pay the claimant full benefits--20 
percent of which are past due and 80 percent of which will become due in the 
future. The claimant attorney can only calculate fees on the basis of the 20 
percent of benefits which are past due. 

MTLA requests the committee to adopt the accompanying amendment to subsection (3). 

7. Section 1, subsection (6), by requiring even hourly fees to "be paid out of 
workers' compensation funds received by the claimant" (page 3, lines 13-14), effectively 
prohibits a claimant attorney from collecting hourly fees in unsuccessful cases and from 
collecting any fee whatsoever in advance. MTLA requests the committee adopt the 
accompanying amendment to subsection (6). 

Thank you for considering these comments. If I can provide additional information or 
assistance, please contact me. 

Respectfully, 

Q~J~!lSJD 
Russell B. Hill, Executive Director 
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SELECT COMMITTEE ON WORKERS COMPENSATION 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE.~L-~~ __ -#~ __ NUMBER 
~~~~----- ------------

MOTION: 

I NAME I AYE I NO I 
CHASE HIBBARD, CHAIRMAN /,../' 

JERRY DRISCOLL, VICE CHAIRMAN c:..---

STEVE BENEDICT 

ERNEST BERGSAGEL 

YICKI COCCHIARELLA 

DAVID EWER 
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MOTION: 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 
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NAME 

CHASE HIBBARD, CHAIRMAN 

JERRY DRISCOLL, VICE CHAIRMAN 

STEVE BENEDICT 
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~ICKI COCCHIARELLA 
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EXHIBIT_-:-' TJ~ __ _ 

DATE __ 3~(tt,-,-/.......,q3::<..-_ 
HB_---.,;S'"b--ltf __ _ 

Amendments to House Bill No. 504 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Representative Benedict 
For the Committee on Workers' Compensation 

Prepared by Bart Campbell 
February 13, 1993 

1. Title, line 7. 
Following: "TAX" 
Strike: "TO 1 PERCENT" 
Following: "IMPOSING" 
Strike: "A 1 PERCENT" 
Insert: "AN" 

2. Title, line 9. 
Following: "i" 
Insert: "PROVIDING APPROPRIATIONSi" 

3. Title, line 10. 
Following: "SECTIONS" 
Insert: "15-30-207, 39-71-406," 

4. Page 5, line 7. 
Strike: "1%" 
Insert: "0.28%, plus the additional 

provided in [section 5] ," 

5. Page 5, line 11. 
Strike: "1%" 
Insert: "0.28%, plus the additional 

provided in [section 5] ," 

6. Page 5, lines 17 and 18. 
Following: "a sole proprietor" 

amount of payroll tax 

amount of payroll tax 

Strike: the remainder of lines 17 and 18 in their entirety 
Insert: "or a working partner of a partnership who elects 
coverage under 39-71-401 shall pay only the employer's portion of 
the payroll tax on the sole proprietor's or working partner's own 
employment. -A corporate officer who is also an employee of the 
-corporation and is engaged in a covered employment, as provided 
in 39-71-401, shall pay only the employer's portion of the 
payroll tax on the corporate officer's own employment. All other 
employees of a corporation, sole proprietorship, or partnership 
shall pay the wage tax as required in this section." 

7. Page 6, following line 16. 
Insert: "(e) An employee does not have any right of action 

against,:an employer for any money deducted and withheld from 
the employee's wages and paid to the state in compliance or 
intended compliance with this section. 
(f) The employer is liable to the state for any amount of 

wage taxes, plus interest and penalty, when the employer fails to 

1 hb050401.abc 

.. J ," 
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~yee's wages or fails 
.'ed by this section." 

~ 
t 

':I.rough 5. 

iXHIBlT __ L~ __ " ,' __ _ 
DATE.. 3\~ ~Ot3 ,~~~_ 

-HI? SO~ 

to remit to the state 

:In line 3 through "department" on line 5 
~1lding for employees' wage taxes at the same 

,n ~ ,; .. 
-ing line 21. 

Ji 

~ction 5~ Payment of unfunded liability for 
from accidents occurring before July 1, 1990. 

y(, 1993, the state fund shall pay for the 
~rl. and paying claims for injuries resulting 
c ~ccurred before July 1, 1990, not covered by 
SQ)trce, by borrowing from the board of 
tile to time, the amount that the state fund 
~dget director certifies, as provided in 39-
~eded to pay for administering and paying the 
il,g year. 
,clliy of each year, prior to .the start of the 
~ar, the state fund shall forward to the budget 
,o~ pertaining to the amount that the state fund 
',e .,nsuing fiscal year to pay for the cost of 
?aying claims for the injuries provided for in 
:~nt that for fiscal year 1994, the information 
-·1 lorrowed by the state fund must be forwarded 
~r no later than 45 days prior to the start 

In addition, the state fund shall forward to 
:~:he schedule of projected liability payments 
w~ch the amount to be borrowed is based. The 
ude but is not limited to total prbjected 

;, (,oans and bond debt payments, revenue from 
)ll~tax and employee wage tax provided for in 
:t~ fiscal yearend cash, and the projected 
hfor the year 2003. 
~t imposed on each employer a workers' 
.:..!- tax and on each employee a workers' 
:ax as provided in 39-71-2503. For fiscal year 
ityroll tax is an amount equal to 0.5%' of the 
lin the preceding calendar quarter for all 

j by 39-71-401. For fiscal year 1994, the 
:~ an amount equal to 0.5%' of the employee's 
~~g calendar quarter for all employments 

0~ the employer payroll tax determined by this 1. 0.28% employer payroll tax provided for in 

:"::lyer payroll tax that is in excess of the 
)r in 39-71-2503 and the employee wage tax 

~~of fiscal year 2003. 
;yer payroll tax and the employee wage tax 

2 hb050401.abc ... 

eposited as 

to be borrowed 
lowing fiscal 
~st be increased 
:urrent tax rate . 
. sh balance for 
tax rate on the 
~om the current 

~ed O. 75%', and 
.75%'. 
:ash flow 
:ction and shall 
)ril 1 of the 
:ion. " 

::led to read: 
(1) Every 
year, file with \ 
employee in such 

artment' -requires, 
uring the 
showing the total 
thheld from such 
.nd wi thheld 
.ugh 15-30-209 and 

~er with respect 
!ompliance with 
lties of 
m return is 

oded by law, the 
; required by 
:y of $5 for each 
:ailure to file 
3 of each year 
department upon a 

Lty may be 
::bts. " " 

i-30-207 

nded to read: 
art of premium a 
deduct or obtain 

hb050401.abc 



SXHqBH_ .......... lo.=-,.. ___ _ 

~', -n~ c. •• ) .\~j~J2_ .. ~ 
~0 '5ot1 

any part of any premium required to be paid by this chapter from 
the wages or earnings of his workers, and the making or attempt 
to make any such deduction is a misdemeanor. The employee wage 
tax under 39-71-2503 is not a premium for the purpose of this 
section." 
{Internal Reference~ to 39-71-406: 
39-72-402} 

Renumber: subsequent sections 

12. Page 10, following line 3. 
Insert: " 

NEW SECTION. Section 10. Appropriations. (1) There is 
appropriated $65,000 from 'the workers' compensation payroll tax 
account to the state auditor for fiscal year 1993. 

(2) There is appropriated $47,190 from the workers' 
compensation payroll tax account to the department of revenue for 
fiscal year 1993. 

NEW SECTION. Section 11. {standard} Codification 
instruction. [Section 5] is intended to be codified as an 
integral part of Title 39, chapter 71, and the provisions of 
Title 39, chapter 71, apply to [section 5]." 

Renumber: subsequent sections 

13. Page 10, line 5. 
Following: "tax II. 
Insert: nand the increase in the employer payroll tax" 
Strike: "section 4" 
Insert: "sections 4 and 5" 

14. Page -10, lines 5 and 6. 
Strike: "commences" on line 5 through "1993" on line 6 
Insert: "commence on July 1, 1993" 

4 hb050401.abc 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 504 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Representative Driscoll 
For the Committee on Workers' Compensation 

Prepared by Greg Petesch 
February 19, 1993 

1. Title, lines 7 and 8. 
Following: the first "PERCENT" on line 7 
Strike: remainder of line 7 through the first "TAX" on line 8 
Following: "j" 
Insert: "EXTENDING THE APPLICABILITY OF THE TAXj" 

2. Title, line 10. 
Strike: "39-71-2502," 

3. Page 2, line 13. 
Following: "39-71-2503" 
Strike: remainder of line 13 in its entirety 

4. Page 3, line 6. 
Strike: subsection (2) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

5. Page 3, lines 11 and 12. 
Following: "31" 
Strike: remainder of line 11 through "39-71-401" on line 12 

6. Page 3, line 19. 
Strike: subsection (8) in its entirety 

7. Page 3, line 20 through page 5, line 3. 
Strike: section 3 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

8. Page 5, lines 5 and 6. 
Strike: "and wage tax" 

9. Page 5, lines 8 and 9. 
Following: "quarter" on line 8 
Strike: remainder of line 8 through "39-71-401" on line 9 

10. Page 5, lines 13 through 18. 
Strike: subsection (b) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

11. Page 5, line 19. 
Strike: "These taxes" 
Insert: "The tax" 

12. Page 6, lines 13 and 14 

1 hb050402.agp 



Following: "payroll" on line 1.3. 
Str.ike: remainder of line 1.3 through "tax" on line 1.4 

1.3. Page 6, line 1.7. 
Strike: "taxes" 
Insert: "tax" 

1.4. Page 6, line 1.9. 
Strike: "taxes are" 
Insert: "tax is" 

1.5. Page 6, line 20. 
Strike: "and employees" 

1.6. Page 6, line 21.. 
Strike: "taxes" 
Insert: "tax" 

1.7.' Page 7, lines 3 through 5. 
Following: "quarter" on line 3 
Strike: remainder of line 3 through "department" on line 5 

1.8. Page 7, lines 8 through 1.0. 
FOLlowing: II (1.) (a)" on line 8 
Strike: remainder of line 8 through "time ll on line 1.0 

1.9. Page 7, line 1.1.. 
Strike: "Tax payments" 
Insert: "A tax payment" 

20. Page 7, line 1.2. 
Strike: IIsubsections" 
Insert: "subsection" 
Strike: "and (1.) (b)" 

21.. Page 8, line 20. 
Strike: II taxes " 
Insert: IItax ll 

22. Page 8, line 21.. 
Strike: lIemployees," 

23. Page 9, line 3. 
Strike: IItaxes" 
Insert: "tax" 

24. Page 9, line 4. 
Strike: ." taxes" 
Insert: "tax" 

25. Page 10, lines 4 through 6. 
Strike: section 7 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 
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EXHIBIT_-' 3-..,-. __ 
DATE )/8113 

K3: SB ~~8 
Amendments to senate Bill No. 258 

Third Reading Copy 

For the Committee on Workers' Compensation 

Prepared by Susan B. Fox 
March 8, 1993 

1. Page 3, line 18. 
Following: "damages." 
Insert: "If the insurer is entitled to subrogation under this 

section, the insurer may subrogate against the entire 
settlement or award of a third-party claim brought by the 
claimant or the claimant's personal representative without 
regard to the nature of the damages." 
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EXH I B IT __ I.._.<f--:--__ 

DATE 3/[/q3 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES t:tB S B ~s=8' 
53RD LEGISLATURE - 1993 

SELECT COMMITTEE ON WORKERS COMPENSATION 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

BIL~ '-"""-'~~-:-__ NUMBER _____ _ 

MOTION: 

I NAME 

CHASE HIBBARD, CHAIRMAN 

JERRY DRISCOLL, VICE CHAIRMAN 

STEVE BENEDICT 

ERNEST BERGSAGEL 

V;ICKI COCCHIARELLA 

DAVID EWER 

HR:1993 
wp:rlclvote.man 

I AYE I NO I 
L....--

<----. 

c.---

<---

'----

~ 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR'S REGISTER 

~Ja~h ~ COMMITTEE BILL NO. SB )99 
DATE ?-cf'-9:5> MONOR(S) 50\}- 1oH.tJ H~ 

PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT 

NAME AND ADDRESS REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

HAIZLe-e t 1.J-.. e?M,&' < 01l..J (2 ctic <I V 
• 
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Ij@1'1 /t1/~ ~ 

~.~~~~ 
kJbRK€.R<: oF" iN' EK'fYloj),ufAlA.) 
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PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. ·WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR'S REGISTER 

COMMITTEE BILL NO. 

DATE j - ~ ""--°1 ~ SPONSOR (S) -------------------------------------
PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT 

NAME AND ADDRESS REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

ilffuI!2(}/J 
4&;" (bad ~/7 ;; ~/ . 

/{ v r, 

?/J~n 
, 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 



C'';:. HOUSE. OF REPRE)JNTATIVES .3~ cJ' - c; ~ 
C'At1e//t)~e(;z COMMITTEE 

WITNESS STAT 
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NAME ~()M~ ~JU'~!AtJ BILL NO. ~ p)j3Qi 
ADDRESS d-.~O e:- -r(N E r1 iC,5(\Jl/A DATE 3/gQ.-5 
WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? ___'_S..;::E.LF=--..i..... _____________ _ 

SUPPORT OPPOSE AMEND ~ -------- (~~-------
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